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The 66 New South Wales Landcare Coordinators 

Newsletter for  

     Landcare and Dunecare  

in Byron Shire  

http://www.brunswickvalleylandcare.org.au/                                            

April 2016 

MAY 1    Water Bugs and Creek Health Workshop 

 6    Koala Connections Conference 

 8    Mullum Music Festival Community Tree Planting 

 15  Identifying Trees Through Their Trunks and Bark Workshop 

JUNE 18  Renew Fest 

JULY 1    Field Day to Visit Regen Trail Plots 

 22  Weed ID Workshop 

Meet some old and new 
faces   by Alison Ratcliffe 

Last month myself and Bela Allen (on behalf of 

the BVL committee) attended the Local 

Landcare Coordinator Initiative Induction and 

Workshop, held in Stockton, Newcastle.  It was 

designed to induct the newly appointed local 

Landcare coordinators and outline the role they 

will play in their communities. 

North Coast Regional Landcare has 

successfully secured 3.75 Landcare 

Coordinator positions to be shared across the 

region as a part of the State Government's 

Local Landcare Coordinator Initiative (LLCI).  

Of this, Brunswick Valley Landcare has received additional funding for the equivalent of just over 1 day 

per week so I have taken on this role in addition to my Support Officer role and will now be working 3 

days per week! 

Under the NSW Governmentôs 2015-2019 Landcare Support Program ($15 million funding) the 

NSW Government and Landcare NSW established the Local Landcare Coordinator Initiative ï a network 

of 66 part-time Local Coordinators hosted by community organisations to support volunteer activity 

across NSW. 

Mr. Rob Dulhunty, Chair, Landcare NSW said that the event had been an excellent start to the program, 

ñI see the Local Landcare Coordinator Initiative as the catalyst for a resurgence of Landcare in NSW ï 

over these few days so many people have remarked to me what an exciting time it is to be part of 

Landcare.ò 

As an óold handô in Landcare, I want to remind everyone that the training and information sessions on 

planning, reporting and strategies are very helpful, we must not forget the magic of Landcare is that  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1506048359640096/
http://www.brunswickvalleylandcare.org.au/
http://landcarensw.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Opening-Speech-Rob-Dulhunty-Local-Coordinator-Induction.pdf
http://landcarensw.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Opening-Speech-Rob-Dulhunty-Local-Coordinator-Induction.pdf
http://landcarensw.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Opening-Speech-Rob-Dulhunty-Local-Coordinator-Induction.pdf
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Most of the North Coast team, representing all 11 

networks. 

The Far North Coast Team, from left to right: Lyn 

Thomson and Hannah Rice-Hayes from 

Richmond Landcare Inc, Emma Stone from 

Border Ranges Richmond Valley Landcare, 

Alison Ratcliffe from Brunswick Valley Landcare, 

Amalia Phalow from Tweed Landcare and Tanya 

Jobling from Upper Clarence Landcare. 

people draw on their intrinsic motivation to 

participate.ò   David Henderson, Southern New 

England Landcare Board member 

ñIt was inspirational to see the depth of 

experience, expertise and passion in 

Landcare. As a new coordinator, the welcome 

and support I have received from the 

volunteers involved in Landcare on the North 

Coast where I will be based has been 

outstanding. It has made me realise that I can 

achieve things locally while being part of a 

statewide network, and that this is a 

movement I can be part of for life.ò Logan 

Zingus, Nambucca Valley Landcare 

Share, learn and connect was the theme of a series of speakers and workshops designed to help to 

develop participantsô skills in understanding people and community organisations, facilitation and media 

as well as communicating the Landcare story to the broader community. 

ñThe energy and atmosphere of the meeting took me back to an earlier era when I was a new Landcare 

coordinator in Victoria, the sense of enthusiasm, the opportunities ahead é  There exists at the moment 

a great  opportunity for partnership between LLS and 

Landcare, to work together to build trust at the 

local  and regional scale.ò  Erlina Compton, GM 

Western LLS 

Across the north coast there are 11 Coordinator 

positions based in 11 Landcare Networks which 

cover the area from Tweed Heads to Port 

Macquarie.  These groups all joined under the North 

Coast Regional Landcare Network to jointly bid for 

the positions.  

The additional support means that I will have more 

time to support our groups, volunteers, landholders, 

schools and  the wider community.   

Sustaining Landcare  

Sustaining Landcare is part of the 15 million funding.  

This is all about developing a sustainable funding 

model for long term support of the volunteer effort 

across NSW.   

A sustainable long term funding model is needed for 

the services and structures that support Landcare 

groups.  Just as Surf Life Saving, the Rural Fire Service or State Emergency Service need professional 

support to allow them to focus on the important work they do as volunteers, so does Landcare.  

Sustaining Landcare will research appropriate models to secure and manage on-going funding.  

Landcare will continue to work with State, Federal and Local Government partners but also explore 

avenues to generate new funding sources. They are asking for input from the community, please go to 

http://landcarensw.org.au/partnerships/sustaining-landcare/  

http://landcarensw.org.au/partnerships/sustaining-landcare/
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Bookings through http://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/tweed-byron-koala-connections-forum-tickets-22428640668  

 

  

http://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/tweed-byron-koala-connections-forum-tickets-22428640668
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A special invitation to the 

6th ANNUAL MULLUM MUSIC 
FESTIVAL TREE PLANTING! 

Celebrating Mums! 

Join us on Mothers Day and Plant a local 
native tree for your Mum, or with your 

Mum, and not to forget the Koala mums. 

Sunday 8
th

 May  

Free live music will be provided. 
Brunswick Valley Landcare will be providing a delicious 

BBQ brunch (gold coin donation). 

Come and join landowners, landcarers and land users to plant 1000 riverbank and koala food 

and shelter plants.  This will provide much-needed habitat along the Byron Shire Council road 

reserve in the organic farms precinct in Left Bank Road Mullumbimby (near the Shearwater 

School and Fossil Farm Organics).  The site will be special location with the planting of trees for 

all mothers, past, present and future. Plus enjoy the entertainment provided by Mullum Music 

Festival.   

Planting commences at 8.30am until 10 am.  

Music and refreshments from 10 am to 12.30 pm. 

This year the 5000th Mullum Music festival tree will be 

planted by the MMF team 

Please bring drinking water and wear gloves, long sleeves 

and long pants, with protective footwear. Trees will be 

provided and laid out ready for planting with all holes ready. 

Previous plantings were at the Mullumbimby Community 

Gardens, Mullumbimby óHorse paddockô and Showgrounds    

and Tyagarah Crown lands. 

The MULLUM MUSIC FESTIVAL PROGRAM is supported by  

Uncle Tomôs Pies, the Mullum Music festival team, Brunswick 

Valley Landcare and Byron Shire Council and the federal 

government Koala Connections program.  Volunteers from 

Brunswick Valley Landcare are assisting with organisation of 

food and with the planting of the trees. The local community is 

helping with site preparation for planting, organic mulch and 

organisation.  Byron Shire Council and Koala Connections are 

assisting with equipment, plants and communications. The 

project is supported by the adjoining neighbours  

For more information, contact Koala Connections 

Project Officer, Jo Green on 6626 7068.  Festival Director Glenn wright 

planting tress with daughters Noni & 

Amelie at the MMF Tree planting  


